
 

 

 

 

 
February 22, 2020 
 
Dear Chair Maggie McIntosh and Vice Chair Michael Jackson: 
 
My name is Doron Tadmor and I am the current Vice President of Student Affairs of the University 
of Maryland Student Government Association. On behalf of the Student Government Association, 
we would like to thank Delegate Davis for putting forward the Hunger-Free Campus Act to address 
food insecurity on college campuses. 
 
Food insecurity has been an issue increasingly important to the student body. In Fall 2017, a study 
was conducted by the University of Maryland Counseling Center Research Unit in partnership 
with the Department of Dining Services, University Health Center, and Maryland Parent and 
Family Association, to determine whether graduate and undergraduate students were food 
insecure. The survey showed that 20% of students had low food security or very low food security. 
The study also found that students who reported they were food insecure were likely to report a 
number of other challenges such as poorer physical health, lower self-esteem, higher levels of 
distress, anxiety, depression, anger, and loneliness, compared to their counterparts. Food insecure 
students also reported a number of negative impacts of food insecurity on their academic 
experiences and performance – not being able to concentrate in class, failing an assignment or 
exam, missing a class, failing or withdrawing from a class, and planning to withdraw from the 
University.  
 
After the publication of the study, I worked with the SGA to create the Emergency Meal Fund. 
The Emergency Meal Fund is an SGA-funded program formed to address food insecurity on the 
University of Maryland's campus by providing over 1,660 meals to students who have very low 
food insecurity. This program has been extremely successful, however, SGA’s funds for this 
program are nearly depleted, and we have yet to find sustainable funding. In a similar vein, the 
Campus Pantry, which has operated since 2014, has worked to alleviate food insecurity by 
providing food for students. This program is also very popular, but they do not have sufficient 
funding to provide services to as many students as possible, and thus are restricted in what they 
are able to accomplish. 
 
The Hunger-Free Campus Act would allow our university to access grant money that is crucial in 
sustaining and developing the programs we offer. At a minimum, the grant would allow the 
Emergency Meal Fund and Campus Pantry to continue providing their current level of assistance 
for our students, faculty, and staff. However, I imagine that this grant would allow these programs 
to expand and blossom across campus to be able to help more students to ensure that we can make 
the University of Maryland a Hunger-Free campus. 
 



 

The policies laid out in The Hunger Free Campus Act have the potential to help thousands of 
students on our campus get access to needed resources. As a representative of the University of 
Maryland Student Government Association, I ask that you vote yes on HB1175. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Doron Tadmor 
Vice President of Student Affairs | UMD SGA 
University of Maryland, College Park 
240-478-1522 | www.umdsga.com 
 


